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Meeting was called to order at 9:07 am by Chairman Cushing.  In reviewing the minutes from our meeting September 25, Dave suggested that the last sentence in the GO Park Bond section be changed from “…material adverse changes financially…” to “…financially material adverse changes” as it reads better.  The motion was seconded, all were in favor, and the minutes now reflect the change.

Financial Advisor Updates – Jon Bronson
The latest interest rate movements have been downward driven by the government impasse and rates are actually at their lowest levels since the rally started in September.  Rates are now more favorable than they have been for the last 6 months.  Alan stated that the sequester effect on the county’s BAB subsidy was announced last week to be 7.2% for the upcoming Federal Government fiscal year.  If the sequestration continues the projection is that rates will decrease until they are about 5% in the BAB’s subsidy and level off.
G.O. Park Bond – Jon Bronson
We received ratings yesterday from all 3 rating agencies, two of which are using new criteria, reconfirming the AAA rating of the County.  Moody’s and Fitch are all stable outlooks and very positive.  Moody’s says that, under the new criteria, we don’t stack up as well as other AAA counties in the wealth indicators.  This is the only weakness.  The team, which included Nichole and Michael Jensen, did very well and Jon received compliments from Scott Monroe. Eric is ready to send out the preliminary official statement to the market today.  Bids will be received on October 30 and the bond will close November 13.  The payment due date will be moved from December 15 to June 15 of each year to stay within the 20 year limit.
Capitol Theatre/Ballet West-Jon Bronson, Greg Folta
There are three phases to this project – Capitol Theatre Renovation, New Ballet Centre and, Phase 2 Ballet.  Ballet West will send their portion of the money by October 23.  Greg explained the New Market Tax Credit Investment Summary in detail which was shown on a flow sheet which was handed out.  Greg will be presenting this to the County Council on Tuesday.  They are asking for an affirmation of this from the DRC to the County Council. 
Nichole thanked the team.  She stated, “We’re lucky to have such a smart financial team that we even have the ability to do this.  They have saved a million dollars for the taxpayers because we have the internal resources to pull something so complicated off.  That’s a huge benefit for Salt Lake County.”
Dave suggested we take Nichole’s statement as an opening for the letter to the Council.  He said the DRC could vote on that and he’d “second that as a motion”.

All were in favor.

The Mayor’s office would like this closed during the first week of November.

Excise Tax Road Bonds Update – Jon Bronson

Jon passed out a report Eric prepared showing an update of revenue streams supporting 2010 Tax Revenue Bonds.  Scenario 1 of the bonds was reviewed which is based on the 2013 Highway Fund Revenue.  The numbers may be tempered by underwriter reviews which Jon has not looked at.  Darrin said that, of the ones he’s read, ½ say make it simple; stick with motor vehicle fee in lieu.  Some are saying to take the double barrel approach.  Jon mentioned that we are slightly behind our original calendar but that it should not be a problem to issue the bonds as planned the first week of December.  Blake is on hold waiting for us to make some decisions on what’s funded, what the projects are and what the bond structure is going to be.  Jon says we are still a few days away from answers and suggested the DRC meet on an ad hoc basis for a due diligence meeting.

There is a meeting for selecting underwriters on Monday October 21st.  Those involved will look at a proposed calendar at that time.   Jon will send an email on what to look for while reviewing proposals.  We need to get feedback from underwriters and rating agencies on single vs. double barrel approach.

The meeting adjourned at 10:15 with a motion from Lonn.

